NOTICE OF PREPARAfIdN OF A DRAFT EIR AND
NOTICE OF SCOPING MEETING

Lead Agency: City of Glendale, Planning Division
633 East Broadway, Room 103
Glendale, California 91206-4386

Contact: Erik Krause, Deputy Director of Community Development
Project Title: Biogas Renewable Generation Project EIR
Project Location: The Project site is located completely within the boundaries of the

existing Scholl Canyon Landfill, in Los Angeles County, at 3001 Scholl
Canyon Road, Glendale, California, 91206

Project Description: The City of Glendale, as Lead Agency (per CEQA Guidelines Section
15052), has requested that an Environmental Impact Report (per CEQA Guidelines Section
15161) be prepared for the City of Glendale Biogas Renewable Generation Project (Project).
The Project includes construction and operation of an approximately 12-megawatt (MW) power
generation facility that would utilize landfill gas as fuel to generate renewable energy.

The City of Glendale will conduct two public scoping meetings; both to be held on Thursday,
April 4, 2019, at 2:00 PM and at 6:00 PM; to solicit input and comments from public agencies
and the general public on the scope of the EIR being prepared for the Biogas Renewable
Generation Project. These meetings will be held in the Glendale Police Department
Community Room at 131 N. Isabel Street in Glendale, CA.

The meetings will include presentation of a Project overview followed by an opportunity for the
public to submit oral and/or written comments related to the scope of the EIR. The City of
Glendale will consider comments received in response to this Notice of Preparation and public
scoping meetings in determining the scope and content of the EIR for this Project. Additional
information can be found on the City’s Project Website located at
glendalebiocgasgeneration.com.

Any information pertinent to the potential environmental effects of this project should be directed
to the Planning Division in order to be included in the Draft EIR. Written comments on the NOP
and on the contents of the forthcoming EIR should be addressed to: Biogas Renewable
Generation Project EIR, 633 E. Broadway, Room 103, Glendale, CA 91206; or e-mailed:
ekrause @glendaleca.gov. If submitting comments as an organization, please also provide contact
information for an individual. Due to the time limits mandated by State law, your response must
be sent at the earliest possible date but not later than 30 days after publication of this notice.

Date: March 21, 2019

P ‘ Ardashes Kassakhian
Govemors Officaof Planning & Researchhe City Clerk of the City of Glendale
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